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Wednesday 16th  September 2020 

Berrigan Public School 
‘The Bell Ringer’ 

In the Classroom 

The huge positive of the 

COVID-19 situation is that 

teaching and learning time 

has not been impacted by 

the many activities we   usu-

ally have come into the 

school. 
 

Except for Bluearth first  

session for Term 3 last 

week, we have been able to       

dedicate classroom time to 

learning. 
 

I believe that what I am    

seeing is that student       

engagement is up and that 

we have made significant 

progress through the        

curriculum. Students are        

committed to their learning 

in the classroom 



* wash your hands     *cover your cough       *stay home if you are unwell     

 
 

Footy Colours Day 
 
Footy Colours Day is on the last day of term, Friday 
25th September 2020.  Hot dogs are to be on the 
menu, as are fruit boxes and a Zooper Dooper!  We will 
have a Bluearth session on the last day of term too! 
 

Warmer Weather 

The weather has certainly warmed up, spring is here! 
Please ensure students have their water bottles and      
perhaps locate hats ready for wearing on these days 
too. 

 

Reminder about supervision 

Students are not to be at school before 8:30am,     
unless this have been discussed with the principal, in 
the mornings. Playground supervision commences at 
8:40am when students can go to the back of the 
school where there will be a teacher on duty. 

 
Jars for Science 

Miss Reynoldson has requested each student in K/1 
and 2/3 to bring an empty 250ml jar with lid and no 
label for a Science activity they are doing next week. 

If you have extra for the students to use it would be 
much appreciated. They can be dropped off at the 
front office. 

 

 
Staff Changes 

Mrs O’Dwyer has finished up at BPS. Miss Holmes 
has joined the team supporting students and staff in 
the classroom. Jono has reduced his BPS days from 
3 to 2. Jono will be at BPS Mondays and Fridays for 
the remainder of the year. 

Mrs Tait is currently on leave for the rest of this term. 
In her absence Mrs Swann and Mrs Dore have taken 
the Year 5/6 class on and have been enjoying      
working with the groups very much. 

Mrs Arnold is taking leave for all of Term 4. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Miss Holmes 
 
Welcome Miss Paige Holmes to BPS. Paige is in the 
early stage of her teaching degree but is going to be 
working in a student support role. 

 

Mrs Dorothy Dore, Principal  

Principal’s Report 


